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Our ref: DOC20/953903 
  

 
Joe Fittell 
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer  
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
12 Darcy St 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2150 
 
By email: Joe.Fittell@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Fittel 
 
RE: Mount Owen Continued Operation Project - Modification 6 - Realignment of Narama 
Pipeline - Modification Report - SSD-5850 
 
Thank you for your referral dated 18 November 2020 inviting comments from the Heritage 
Council of NSW on the above State Significant Development (SSD) proposal. 
 
The proposed development involves: 

• upgrade and realign the Narama Pipeline between Mount Owen and Ravensworth; 
• upgrade existing access roads and establish laydown areas to facilitate construction of 

the realigned pipeline; and 
• install a new pumping station at the Mount Owen Complex. 

 
The following report was considered in our assessment: Mount Owen Continued Operations 
Project Modification 6, Modification Report Final, prepared by Umwelt Environmental & Social 
Consultants, dated 13 November 2020; 
 
As delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW, we note modification 6 will not impact on heritage 
in the proposed works area shown in the report listed above. It is also noted that there is no 
historical archaeological impact as a result of the modification, and the current management 
methods provided in the HHMP for the project are sufficient to manage unexpected historical 
archaeological information.  
 
Unless the heritage impacts of this project change, Heritage NSW does not need to be 
consulted about this project again.  

 
If you have any questions about this correspondence, please contact please contact Tim 
Olliver, Senior Heritage Assessment Officer, at Heritage NSW, on (02) 4927 3203 or 
Timothy.Olliver@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Katrina Stankowski 
Senior Team Leader, Regional Heritage Assessments North 
Heritage NSW, Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW  
15 December 2020 
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